

Research Ethics Board

Nova Scotia Health Authority Research Ethics Board Room 118, Center for Clinical Research 5790 University Avenue Halifax, NS B3H 1V7

Tel: 902-473-2126 Fax: 902-473-5620

October 3, 2017

Dr. David Bowes
Residency Training Program Director
Department of Radiation Oncology
Dalhousie University
Room 02-2206
Dickson Building
5820 University Avenue
Halifax, NS B3H 2Y9

Dear Dr. Bowes,

Re: Transition to Practice

The above noted proposal has been reviewed to determine whether ethics approval needs to be obtained from the Nova Scotia Health Authority Research Ethics Board.

The Board understands that you will implement a new program design, and as part of this, are developing a rotation for residents at the end of training which is intended to better prepare residents for independent practice (called "Transition to Practice). A survey of our faculty, residents and other stakeholders asking them how to improve our residential rotation.

The Board agrees that this project is a Quality Improvement/Program Development initiative and according to Article 2.5 of the TCPS does not require ethics approval.

Sincerely,

Dr. Chris MacKnight, MD, MSc, FRCPC, FACP

Head, Division of Geriatric Medicine

Associate Professor, Department of Medicine, Dalhousie University Executive Chair, Nova Scotia Health Authority Research Ethics Board

OCT 10 2017

